

NEWSLETTER OF THE CASTLECRAG PROGRESS ASSOCIATION

No. 102

Seventy Years of Community Development ISSN 0814-2054

July 1995

This special issue of "The Crag" is to bring you up to date on some forthcoming events, submissions and public meetings.

FORESHORE BUILDING LINE

PUBLIC MEETING

19 July at 7pm Willoughby Town Hall * transport is available - ring Sue Randle 958-6344

The meeting will be addressed by the consultants ERM Mitchell McCotter and following questions and discussion from the meeting 2 extra Castlecrag residents will be elected to the review committee.

SPECIAL CASTLECRAG PROGRESS ASSOCIATION MEETING

25 July at Spm Castlecrag Community Centre

This meeting is to be convened to enable the Progress Association to put your views to Willoughby City Council.

LOCALITY MEETINGS - Castlecrag

9 August at 7pm meeting with F.B.L. Consultants at Castlecrag Community Centre

We urge you to attend as the consultants will be present, lead discussion and will answer questions on the FBL as it affects our suburb.

Page 2

Development Application from Glenaeon Rudolph Steiner School RESPONSE TO COUNCIL CLOSES 10 JULY 1995

*The application is to build a portable classroom on the sacred caravan site and to increase the toilet facilities.

*Increase of children from 90 to 120.

*TRAFFIC MAYHEM in Edith and Charles Streets and extended traffic delays at the lights when exiting from Edinburgh Road every morning and afternoon.

*Freedom of Information documents reveal that a condition of the purchase price was that Glenaeon provide a community facility to the value of \$400,000.

*No Development Application should be approved before this facility is built.

THIS IS A MAJOR ISSUE - SHOW YOUR COMMUNITY SPIRIT AND AWARENESS - WRITE YOUR SUBMISSION TODAY

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION RING - Elizabeth Lander 958-5384 or Sue Randle 958-6344

EXTRA DATES FOR YOUR COMMUNITY DIARY

***4 August - DRAFT HISTORIC FORESHORE COTTAGES CONSERVATION PLAN - on display Willoughby Library. The consultants Mayne-Wilson & Assoc. and Perumal Murphy Wu confirmed the *heritage significance* of cottages and extended this to include their ancillary maritime settings. More information can be obtained from Kate 959-0215 or Sue 958-6344. Submissions to Willoughby Council by 4.8.95.

***2 September WILLOUGHBY FESTIVAL (FUN FAIR) C.P.A. needs your TRASH and TREASURE FOR OUR STALL ring Elizabeth 958-5384 or Sue 958-6344 for collection or information - <u>HELP</u> NEEDED ON THE DAY TOO!!!!!!!

***BUS STOP - at last this area is being readied for its return to use and to becoming a green area again. We hope to have a re-opening ceremony in the near future - watch out for dates & information.